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DECEMBER 2018 SERVICES, SUNDAYS AT 10:30 AM 

 
More Than a Month of Sundays 

 

THEME: : PEACE 
John F. Kennedy wrote, “Peace is a daily, a weekly, a monthly process, gradually changing opinions, slowly eroding old barriers, quietly 
building new structures. And however undramatic the pursuit of peace, the pursuit must go on.” The process of peace is both an inward 
pursuit as well as an external commitment. Peace, as Thích Nhat Hanh said, is every step. 
 
 
December 2   “The Darkness and the Light Alike”                                      Rev. Anne Hines, MaryBeth East 
In this season of shorter days and longer nights, can we find comfort and even courage from these words from the 
Psalmist? How might they guide us in our struggles to find inner peace? How might they speak to us in these troubling 
times in our nation, and in our world? 
Rev. Felton-Hines retired fully in 2016 after over 30 years of parish ministry, all within our Pacific Southwest district. 
Since retirement she’s worked as a Regional Transitions Coach for our Pacific Western Region, and a “Good Officer” 
for the Pacific Southwest UU Minister’s Association. She also spends time with her family; volunteers at Ten 
Thousand Villages — a non-profit fair-trade store in Pasadena; serves on the Board of her local ACLU; and enjoys 
learning and performing new piano music. 
 First Sunday Plate to the One Stop Shower Program at El Buen Pastor 
 
 

December 9   Christmas Past: The Good Days Never Was                              Rev. Dana Worsnop, Allan Noel 
Rev. Dana Worsnop serves the Unitarian Universalist Church of Ventura and is with us today in a pulpit exchange 
while Rev. Maddie leads worship in Ventura. In the early 19th century, Unitarians helped "domesticate" Christmas, 
turning it into a children's holiday, complete with Christmas trees and Santa Claus. Except it never really was the 
holiday filled with light and the warmth of family. Truly human stories are never so uncomplicated. 
 
 

*Tuesday, December 11   Gathering                                   Rev. Maddie, Geno Palilla, Christine Snipes Mazor 
This is a reflective time in our busy week to hear some beautiful music, share some silence and hear spoken word on 
a theme, which this month is Peace. The music will be provided by classical music performers, Geno Palilla on piano, 
Christine Snipes Mazor on violin and Maddie Sifantus, soprano and include music of the season. 

 
December 16   Spreading Light (St. Lucia) 
 Rev. Maddie, CJ Starling 
How do we spread light and work towards peace in troubled times and season of holidays 
which many find so difficult? This year we bring back the St. Lucia Procession. Our choir 
sings.                                                                                                         Continued on next page 
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December 21   Winter Solstice                                                                                            Rev. Maddie, Chucumite 
Cultures around the world mark the Winter Solstice and end-of-year holidays in different ways. We mark the longest 
night of the year with the aid of Veracruzian musicians, Chucumite’s son jarocho traditional folk music, and the 
tradition of Rama (Branch). Let’s bring light to the darkness! Fum Fum Fum! 
 
December 23   Following Yonder Star                                                                          Rev. Maddie, Erik Halseth 
This multigenerational play explores the legend of the Magi, reimagining the story to include their wives and children 
who also make the journey to Bethlehem. The story invites listeners to reflect on what calls us forward on our own 
journeys. Parts for all ages! 
 
December 24 at 5 PM   Christmas Eve                                                                                  Rev. Maddie, Readers 
We gather on Christmas Eve for a traditional Christmas Eve service of readings, Carols, and special music. We will 
end with the traditional candlelit Silent Night. 
 
December 30   How to Grow a Soul                                                                     Rev. James Ford, Kate English 
The Reverend James Ishmael Ford visits with us again this morning. Reverend James has complicated feelings about 
souls. He suspects they're not something that ride in our bodies like a passenger in a bus. But, rather are something 
we grow over our lives. Come and see if you agree. 
CASP Offering 
 

 
 

January 6   Burning Bowl                                                             John Nichols, Jerry Gray 
The Burning Bowl is an annual ceremony we perform each January. We will talk a little about 
the meaning of ritual and the history of the Burning Bowl ceremony and then write down some 
things we want to reduce or get rid of in our lives and then we burn them. It is a cleansing and 
healing ceremony to get the New Year started off right. 
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Message from the Minister 

 
 

Here we go headlong into the holiday rush and bustle. If we line ourselves up with the 

dominant culture, there are cards to send, mistletoe to hang, and standing tiptoe on rickety ladders 

to hang up the lights—whether they be white lights or flashing, strobing, pulsing, icicle shaped, 50s 

retro style or small, twinkling bulbs.  Let’s not even get into how they may or may not work after 

being packed away after last Christmas when they were working perfectly well. 

Wreathes are up on the doors, the Carols are blasting in the grocery stores and the local 

drugstores. Invitations are arriving in the mailbox, both the one at our houses or apartments and the 

virtual one in our computers and smart phones where we receive Evites. We are making lists of 

people—people we need to buy presents for which will need wrapping or gift cards we hope they will 

remember to use. We are making lists of stuff—stuff we can buy or make, stuff we need to do, stuff 

we need to bring down from the attic or out of the garage or storage unit. So much stuff…when what 

we really want is some peace and space 

Our church has a chock filled calendar of things we can partake in—or not—which you can 

see by perusing this newsletter or by checking our events on our Facebook page. We have a Gathering 

with special music of the season on December 11. Jollity and light will reign at a Winter Solstice 

complete with our favorite Veracruzian group Chucumite and a few Fum! Fum! Fums! We have a Saint 

Lucia procession on December 16 with our choir and special music by Christine Snipes Mazor.  Many 

of us will be attending the Latino Town Hall Awards on December 7 to recognize our member Audrey 

Vincent as she is honored with an award. We have a multigenerational play, Following Yonder Star, on 

December 23, buying gifts for our Rotary collection basket, and Christmas Eve when friends and 

neighbors join us here in this Sanctuary to hear familiar readings and sing familiar carols and Silent 

Night. Luckily, we also have our Meditation Group, yoga and T’ai Chi Chih in our Spiritual Growth 

Center to keep us centered and flexible in the midst of it all. 

I hope that you take time from all the hustle and 

bustle to think about what this season means to you. I hope 

you make space for the “still small voice” that can inform 

you about what really is of importance as you shift through 

all the possibilities. I hope you consider the stories of old and 

what parts of them you want to make part of your living and 

thinking at the end of this year and into the new one. I hope 

to see you at one of our many activities and services this 

December. Wishing you light in the darkness and the 

surprise of love in unexpected places. 

On the path of our faith,   Reverend Maddie  
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2019 Cavass Update 

Thank you to all who have returned your pledge cards or sent funds for 

our matching grant offered by the Marjorie Newlin Leaming Capital 

Fund Trustees. Thus far we have received 21 pledges totaling $56,920 

with a total of $4,340 for our matching grant up to $6500. Our 2019 

pledge goal is $77,000 and we’re at 79% of that goal. Thank you 

again. 

Please send in any outstanding pledge cards by November 30. If you 

have any questions, please reach out to Patricia English or MaryBeth 

East. Our church administrator, Krystal Johnson, is also available to 

assist. 

MaryBeth East and Patricia English 
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Message from the RE Coordinator 

December Is All About Kids!!! 

December is an exciting month for our congregation, with the kids 

participating in a number of services throughout the month. We 

have 3 multigenerational services, and another service during 

which the kids will present the Santa Lucia. First up is the 16th of 

December: before going to RE class, the kids will be acting in the 

Santa Lucia procession. Next, we are planning to have children 

singing in our Solstice Service on Friday the 21st. On Sunday the 

23rd, kids and adults will be presenting Following Yonder Star, a 

multigenerational Christmas play. And on Christmas Eve at 5pm, 

everyone will be singing carols in the sanctuary. 

Multigenerational services are important. There is nothing like the 

shared experience for all ages of being in the sanctuary together, 

singing, listening, and learning. Coffee hour is a different time for 

us when all have been in the same space for an entire service. And it teaches the children that many of the 

same things happen in the sanctuary as in our classrooms. 

 

 

Upcoming RE Youth Classes 

 “I like to compare the holiday season with the way a child listens to a favorite story. The pleasure is in the 

familiar way the story begins, the anticipation of familiar turns it takes, the familiar moments of suspense, 

and the familiar climax and ending.”  

--Fred Rogers 

 

This month, we are doing a lot of preparation for the services that 

include the children (see above). This includes working on props, 

learning songs, and getting into the holiday spirit. 
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

 

GATHERING* 

 

*DEFINITION OF GATHERING 

an assembly or meeting, especially a social or festive one or one held for a specific purpose. 

 

DECEMBER 11, 2017 at 7:00 PM 
You are invited to our Gathering for sound, silence and word as the sun goes down. 

Led by Maddie Sifantus  

with musicians Geno Palilla, piano and Christine Snipes Mazor, violin. 

Selections of by Debussy, Weber, Reger and more 

Free will offering for the musicians. 

 

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula, 740 E Main Street, Santa Paula 
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

MEDITATION 
PRACTICE GROUP 

UU CHURCH OF 
SANTA PAULA 
PARISH HALL 

 

NOVEMBER 28 with Jim Cole 

DECEMBER 5 with Jim Cole 

DECEMBER 19 with Rev. Maddie 

NO MEDITATION DECEMBER 26 

For information call Rev. Maddie Sifantus, 805-525-4620 or msifantus@uuma.org.  

Free Will Offering. 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZ 
 

SOARING HEARTS YOGA 
DECEMBER YOGA SCHEDULE 

Dec 4, 6, 11, 13 - YES Yoga! 

Dec 18 & 20 - NO YOGA (final week of yoga teacher training) 

Dec 25 - NO YOGA - Merry Christmas 

Dec 27 - not sure about this date ... we may be looking for snow :-) 

For further information contact Lisa at soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com. 
 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZZ 

 

TAI CHI CHIH 
On Friday mornings, we continue to offer T'ai Chi Chih, - Joy thru Movement, with 
Instructor Pete Gregory. Intermediate class 10:00 – 11:00 am and Beginner session 
11:15 am – 12:15 pm. Often called a moving meditation, the movements are accessible 
to anybody, regardless of age weight or physical ability.  Come and learn how to play 
with the Chi. For more information or to sign up, email Pete at psgreg24@gmail.com. 
Learn more at www.taichichih.org. 
  

mailto:soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com
mailto:psgreg24@gmail.com
http://www.taichichih.org/
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People and Doings 

 

December 2018  

• Rev. Audrey, Rev. Betty and Rev. Maddie participated 
in the Santa Paula Ministerial Association’s 
Thanksgiving Interfaith Service held at El Buen Pastor 
Methodist Church, which in its early days was the 
Spanish Mission that our congregation supported. 
Their Pastor, Lupita Alonso-Redondo, delivered the 
Homily, “We Would Be One.” The Offering was 
introduced by Chaplain Kay Wilson-Bolton and went 
to support the shower program for the homeless 
hosted at El Buen Pastor. 

• We are grateful that our community was not personally impacted by the November fires or 
the shootings in Thousand Oaks but we are aware that many in our neighboring 
congregations were, especially in our congregation in Conejo Valley. Our thoughts are with 
them and all those affected by these newest tragedies. 

• If you have any News from Among Us you would like to share with our community, please 
let Rev. Maddie know by the newsletter deadline which is the 21st of every month. 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS AND PASTORAL COVERAGE 
Rev. Maddie returns from sitting on the Winter Meeting of the Ministerial Fellowship Committee of the Unitarian 
Universalist Association’s on December 3. Rev. Betty will be providing pastoral coverage while she is gone. Starting 
December 4, she will be usually available in the office by appointment or pot luck drop in from Tuesday through 
Friday. Monday is Rev. Maddie’s day off and Saturday is her study/sermon writing day. Some days she is working 
from home but can get to the office in five minutes, if something comes up. The best way to plan a time to meet with 
her is to call and leave a message on her private line at the church, 805-525-4620, call her on her cell phone, 508-733-
8860 or email her at msifantus@uuma.org. She is happy to meet you in her office, at your home or place of work, or 
at a local restaurant for a cup of tea or coffee (she will buy her own!). The minister’s office is in the back of the church, 
near the rest rooms. If the front or back doors are locked, call her, and she will come let you in through the back gate 
off the alley. 
 

4th QUARTER FIRST SUNDAY PLATE OFFERING 
Our 4th Quarter First Sunday Offering recipient will be the One Stop Shower Program for the homeless, at El Buen 
Pastor Methodist Church, which is held in the parking lot of the church every Friday morning. In addition to the 
monetary offering that we collect the first Sunday of October, November and December, we are collecting donations 
of men’s underwear and socks. There is a basket in the Parish Hall for the collection of these donations. 

 
LAST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH 

The Last Sunday of each month we collect canned goods, rice and beans and other non-perishable food for CASP: 
Community Assistance Santa Paula. CASP, a non-profit organization, provides a Food Pantry to serve the 
disadvantaged of Santa Paula. Being a community charity, CASP’s Food Pantry program is largely dependent on the 
generosity of its citizens. 
 
 

mailto:msifantus@uuma.org
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RISE UP SINGING WILL RISE AGAIN!  

Our Rise Up Singing community singing group is named from 

the title of the book Rise Up Singing. The editors have a 

second collection of 1200 songs, Rise Again. In December, all 

singers are invited to join in the Winter Solstice Celebration, 

Fum! Fum! Fum!, on the third Friday, December 21 at 7 PM. It 

will be followed by a potluck reception and a Rise Up Caroling 

in the Parish Hall. We are back on the third Friday schedule on 

January 18 at 7 PM in the Parish Hall. Instruments and all ages 

invited. Donna Nelson won’t be available the first month’s of 

2019 due to a conflict so please encourage guitarists, uke 

players, pianists or any other musician to join in the fun. Be in 

touch with Rev. Maddie for more information: 

msifantus@uuma.org or 805-525-4620. 

  

mailto:msifantus@uuma.org
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CHOIR: SING! 

All are welcome to join our choir, including our young singers who are able to read music and singers 
who only attend church when the choir sings. Rehearsals are directed by Rev. Maddie and 
accompanied by Vincent Sorisio. All choir rehearsals will cover the music for that Sunday and will 
include learning music for future monthly Sunday mornings. We are experimenting with an earlier 
weekday rehearsal time, with our December rehearsal time at 4:00 PM on Thursday, December 13. 
Please be in touch with Rev. Maddie with any questions at msifantus@uuma.org. All invited to sing! 
 

December 13  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 
December 16  9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal for 10:30 AM Service 
   A Midnight Clear   Arr. Mac Huff 
    With violin descent by Christine Snipes Mazor 
   Santa Lucia 
December 21  7:00 PM Winter Solstice 
   Fum! Fum! Fum!  

 

><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 
 

THE MARY A. LIVERMORE SOCIETY 

Thursday, December 27, 11:30 AM: The Mary A. Livermore Society will celebrate the season with a 
potluck lunch at the home of Judith Beay. Please RSVP Judith (;805) 647-4338 or jbeay@yahoo.com so 

she knows how many place settings to arrange. 
 

><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 
 

CARING COMMITTEE 
The holidays can make some of us feel kind of “blue”. Be sure to reach out to Rev. Maddie or one of 
our Caring Committee if you need someone to talk or just share some tea with. The Caring 
Committee is Barbara Beach, Sharon Kufeldt, Penny McManus, Jan Shepherd, and Karen Harris, 
chair. Due to a lack of meeting in November, we will be adding a meeting on Thursday, December 20 
at 12:15 PM. The next regular meeting of the committee is Thursday, January 17 at 12:15 PM in Rev. 
Maddie’s office. 

CARING COMMITTEE SCHEDULE FOR 2018-2019 
Thursday, December 20  12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office 
Thursday, January 17  12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office 
Thursday, February 21  12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office 
Wednesday, February 27  10:00 AM “Free Legal Information Workshop” 
 Sponsored by the Ventura County Area Agency on Aging, Grey Law 
 and the UUCSP Caring Committee, Parish Hall 
Thursday, March 21   12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office  
Thursday, April 18   12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office 
Thursday, May 16   12:15 PM Committee meeting, Maddie’s Office 

 
  

mailto:jbeay@yahoo.com
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THE SOCIAL CONCERNS ACTION COMMITTEE 
• MEETING - Wednesday, December 12, 6:30 pm. Discussion will focus on films for 2019. 

• A new shipment of PALESTINIAN OLIVE OIL is on order and expected any day for your holiday 
social justice gifting this season for a mere $16. per bottle. We are ordering from a fair-trade 
source supplying organic extra virgin olive oil grown in Palestine. This source supports the work 
of farmers in the Ramallah area who are prohibited from selling their oil in neighboring Israel or 
Jordan. This olive oil is "characterized by its distinct personality, robust aroma, and a flavor 
evocative of fresh fruit. It has a peppery bite and a hint of bitterness [a desirable trait] that 
disappears as the oil ages over time. Once you have tried olive oil from Palestine, most other 
olive oils appear bland by comparison." See Audrey Vincent to place your order. 

• CHRISTMAS BASKET PROJECT sponsored by Rotary:  This Christmas season we are 
supporting Santa Paula families undergoing hardship through Rotary's annual endeavor to bring 
a happy holiday into recipient homes by providing a turkey, trimmings, and non-perishable foods 
plus gifts for children. Particularly needed are gifts for teens, such as journals, crafts, electronics, 
etc. Checks are also welcome. There's a box for the Christmas Basket Program in the Parish 
Hall. 

• ONE STOP SHOWER PROGRAM for the homeless, at El Buen Pastor Methodist Church   We 
are still collecting donations of men’s underwear and socks. There is a basket in the Parish Hall 
for the collection of these donations. 

• EXPAND YOUR MIND will meet Sunday, January 13, 2:00 PM at Anna and Jim Cole’s house 
in Ventura. Start reading now (or at least before the meeting) America: The Farewell Tour by 
Chris Hedges. This profound and provocative examination of America in crisis is “an 
exceedingly…provocative book, certain to arouse controversy, but offering a point of view that 
needs to be heard” (Booklist), about how bitter hopelessness and malaise have resulted in a 
culture of sadism and hate.” 

 

Get your Guest at Your Table box 
Did you get your “Guest At Your Table” box? You can still pick up one from the Parish Hall. 
These boxes sit in for all the people around the world that The Unitarian Universalist Service 
Committee is helping, not only in the struggle for a safer and more democratic world, but in 
getting basic health service and food for all. You feed your guest with coins, dollars, every day. 
We will collect the boxes on Sunday, January 13 during the service. Or you can write a check 
made out to the UUSC and can be put with the offering in the plate on a Sunday or mailed to 
the church. Offerings of $125 or more will be matched.  

What is Guest at Your Table? 

Guest at Your Table is the Unitarian Universalist Service Committee’s annual intergenerational program to raise 
support for and awareness about key human rights issues. Since UUSC works in over 25 countries, with over 
75 grassroots partners, there are thousands of individuals involved in and who benefit from the work that our 
members make possible. The program is an opportunity to celebrate grassroots partnership, support human 
rights, and learn about just four of these individuals – the “guests” in Guest at Your Table. 

2018-2019 Theme: Justice Across Borders 
From the Northern Triangle of Central America, to deserts of Mexico and Arizona, to detention centers in the 
United States, the road away from danger is paved with injustices. Partnering with grassroots allies along the 
Central American migration trail, UUSC addresses root causes, supports migrants in transit, and protects the 
right to seek asylum. Join with UUSC for Guest at Your Table to learn more about UUSC’s and our nation’s 
involvement in Central America – historically and presently – and our courageous Migrant Justice partners. 
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Santa Paula Concert Series Upcoming Concerts 
 

Saturday, January 26th at 7:00 PM 
Billy McLaughlin 
Recognized as an innovative performer and composer who embraces the 
advantages of acoustic guitar amplification, unorthodox techniques and altered 
tunings while celebrating a gift for melody. His enormous yet fluid acoustic guitar 
tone has carried him around the world, to Billboard’s Top-Ten Chart and most 
recently through a devastating medical disorder called Focal Dystonia. McLaughlin 
has had to re-learn the guitar left-handed and is in the early stages of what might 
be described as ‘one of the great musical-comeback stories of all time.” His story is 
the subject of an award-winning documentary film called Changing Keys – Billy 
McLaughlin and the Mysteries of Dystonia. 
 

 

Saturday, February 9th at 7:00 PM 
Robyn Carmichael: Classical Piano 
Join us with or without your Valentine for romantic music of Chopin and 
Mendelssohn. Carmichael's distinctive style has defined her concerts in the U.S. 
and Europe. Her past season included West Coast concerts in Seattle, Portland, 
San Diego, San Francisco, a radio interview on Berkeley's KPFA-FM "Piano" 
program, and a CD release with music of Scarlatti, Mendelssohn, Chopin, 
Schumann, de Falla, Tchaikovsky, Bach-Alkan, and Rachmaninoff. 
 

 

 
Saturday, May 11th at 7:00 PM 
Landmark String Quartet 
(Formerly known as Sincopa String Quartet) 
The Landmark String Quartet changed their name in 2018 from 

the Sincopa String Quartet, drawing inspiration from their 

supporters’ suggestions and comments. Their goal is to rejuvenate 

so-called classical music for newer generations. They want to 

bring the live music into every corner in the world. Does classical 

music only belong in a serious concert hall? Is classical music 

boring? Landmark String Quartet, as the former Sincopa String 

Quartet, played the Santa Paula Concert Series in 2016. They have 

also played at many other venues including the Ojai Art Center Concert Series and Desert Hot Spring Concert Series. The 

members of Landmark String Quartet are from very different countries and cultures, yet they met in Los Angeles with the same 

dream. Each one of us has his or her own accomplishments in music performance. We are mixed with Brazilian, Czech, Korean 

and Taiwanese cultures! This factor makes us together as one!  
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SUNDAY  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  SATURDAY 

2 

1030AM 
Worship 

 

1stSunday 
Plate 

3 4 
 
930am Yoga 
 

5 6 
 

930am Yoga 

 

7 
 
10&11:15am 
 T’aiChiChih 
 

 

8 

9 
1030AM 
Worship 

 

10 11 
 

930am Yoga 
 
7PM 
Gathering 
 

12 
 

630PM  
SCAC mtg 
 

6PM 
Meditation 
 

13 
 
930am Yoga 
 

14 
 
10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 
 
7PMClassic 
Movie Night 
 

15 

16 
 

930am Choir 
Reh 

1030AM 
Worship 

 
 

17 
 

18 
 
NO Yoga 

 

19 
 
 
 

 

20 
NO Yoga 
 

12:15PM 
Caring Comm 
Mtg 
630pm Board 
mtg 

21 
 

10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 
 
7PM Winter 
Solstice 

22 

23 
 

1030AM 
Worship 

 

24 
 
5PM 
ChristmasEve 
Service 

25 
 
NO Yoga 
 

 

26 
 

27 
 

930am Yoga 
 
1130am 
MaryA’s 
 
 

28 
 

10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

 

29 
 

30 

 

1030AM 
Worship 
 

31 
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Santa Paula, CA 93060 
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www.uucsp.org 
 

 
Sunday Worship Services at 10:30 am 
 
Rev. Maddie Sifantus, Minister, Choir Director 

Rev. Dr. Betty Stapleford, Affiliate Minister 

Erik Halseth, Religious Education Coordinator 

Krystal Johnson, Office Administrator 

Vincent Sorisio, Church Musician 

Albie Alamillo, Custodian 

Board of Trustees: 

John Nichols 

Kate English 

Jerry Gray 

Patricia English 

Luisa Haskell 

 

Newsletter deadline Friday, December 21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Universalist Unitarian Church  
of Santa Paula 
740 East Main Street 
Santa Paula, CA 93060 
 

 

Dated Material 

Time Value 
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